## GEARY PACIFIC TECHNICAL BULLETIN

**DATE:** February 18, 2004 ISSUED BY: Technical Service Dept.

**Geary Pacific Corporation** 

**SUBJECT:** Report to the California Legislature; Environmental Health Conditions in California's Portable Classrooms. A joint report by California ARB and DHS.

This bulletin addresses the findings of the above referenced Study.

The report concludes that while most HVAC systems looked at during the study, both portable and conventional, appear to have systems that are capable of doing the job required of them, many systems were not being operated properly. Systems were being turned off due to noise or the operation of the ventilating system was not fully understood by the user.

This report produced by CARB and DHS prompted us to do our own field study and our findings resulted in our developing a permanent wall plaque that we suggest be installed next to each thermostat.

Enclosed please find a sample of the wall plaque that we will begin furnishing to you as part of every new ventilation package you purchase from us. In addition, we will offer these plaques to any of your school districts at our cost, which we estimate at \$3.50ea.

We sincerely appreciate your cooperation in seeing to it that these wall plaques get properly installed. We share the same interests; Safe, Healthy, Comfortable, Quiet, Affordable Classrooms.

Geary Pacific Corporation

